

Instructions

Board \$0 \$0 Reset

#### Instructions

- To start a new game, click the "reset" button on the board slide. This will reset the board, set each player's score to 0, and randomly move the Daily Double.
- Click "Adj Scores" from the board to manually change scores.
- Click on the lights at the bottom to start a countdown (click below to change).
- Incorrect response: Click the "incorrect" button if the player responds incorrectly, and their score will subtract.
- Correct response: Press the "correct" button if the player responds correctly, and the correct response will then be shown.
  - To skip viewing the correct response, check the box below
- If no one gets the question correct, press the arrow to go to the next slide (or return to the board if the checkbox below is checked).

#### Troubleshooting:

- Do not delete the value shape (e.g. \$400) from any slide. If you don't like it, you can move it off the screen, but DON'T DELETE IT, and don't change its text!!!
- Do not delete question slides and copy them in from somewhere else. You can do this to replace "answer" slides, but just not question slides (unless you re-apply the hyperlinks to the board)
- If none of the functions are working, see "Macro Troubleshooting"

#### **Adjust Countdown Timer**

Import from Excel Template

(Template available online)

Return to Board on correct response



Identify the underlined figurative language in "Where the Sidewalk Ends" by Shel Silverstein.

There is a place where the sidewalk ends
And before the street begins,
And there the grass grows soft and white,
And there the sun burns crimson bright,
And there the moon-bird rests from his flight
To cool in the peppermint wind.

Let us leave this place where the smoke blows black And the dark street winds and bends. Past the pits where the asphalt flowers grow We shall walk with a walk that is measured and slow, And watch where the chalk-white arrows go To the place where the sidewalk ends.

Yes we'll walk with a walk that is measured and slow, And we'll go where the chalk-white arrows go, For the children, they mark, and the children, they know The place where the sidewalk ends.

#### Figurative Language, \$100 response

What is alliteration?

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$200

## Identify the underlined figurative language in "I Wander Lonely as a Cloud" by William Wadsworth.

I wandered lonely as a cloud
That floats on high o'er vales and hills,
When all at once I saw a crowd,
A host, of golden daffodils;
Beside the lake, beneath the trees,
Fluttering and dancing in the breeze.

Continuous as the stars that shine
And twinkle on the milky way,
They stretched in never-ending line
Along the margin of a bay:
Ten thousand saw I at a glance,
Tossing their heads in sprightly dance.

The waves beside them danced, but they Out-did the sparkling leaves in glee; A poet could not be but gay, In such a jocund company! I gazed—and gazed—but little thought What wealth the show to me had brought:

For oft, when on my couch I lie
In vacant or in pensive mood,
They flash upon that inward eye
Which is the bliss of solitude;
And then my heart with pleasure fills,
And dances with the daffodils.

#### Figurative Language, \$200 response

What is a similie?

Incorrect Correct

\$0

\$0

Incorrect Correct

Incorrect Correct

Identify the underlined figurative language in "A Red, Red Rose" by Robert Burns.

O my Love's like a red, red rose That's newly sprung in June; O my Love's like the melodie That's sweetly played in tune.

As fair art thou, my bonnie lass, So deep in love am I; And I will love thee still, my dear, Till all the seas ran dry:

Till all the seas ran dry, my dear, And the rocks melt wi' the sun; I will love thee still, my dear, While the sands o' life shall run.

And fare thee well, my only Love, And fare thee well awhile!

And I will come again, my Love, Tho' it were ten thousand mile.

\$300

#### Figurative Language, \$300 response

What is a hyperbole?

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$400

## Identify the underlined figurative language in "I Wander Lonely as a Cloud" by William Wadsworth.

I wandered lonely as a cloud
That floats on high o'er vales and hills,
When all at once I saw a crowd,
A host, of golden daffodils;
Beside the lake, beneath the trees,
Fluttering and dancing in the breeze.

Continuous as the stars that shine
And twinkle on the milky way,
They stretched in never-ending line
Along the margin of a bay:
Ten thousand saw I at a glance,
Tossing their heads in sprightly dance.

The waves beside them danced, but they
Out-did the sparkling leaves in glee;
A poet could not be but gay,
In such a jocund company!
I gazed—and gazed—but little thought
What wealth the show to me had brought:

For oft, when on my couch I lie
In vacant or in pensive mood,
They flash upon that inward eye
Which is the bliss of solitude;
And then my heart with pleasure fills,
And dances with the daffodils.

#### Figurative Language, \$400 response

What is personification?

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$500

Identify the underlined figurative language in "Where the Sidewalk Ends" by Shel Silverstein.

(It's not rhyme! Try reading aloud.) There is a place where the sidewalk ends
And before the street begins,
And there the grass grows soft and white,
And there the sun burns crimson bright,
And there the moon-bird rests from his flight
To cool in the peppermint wind.

Let us leave this place where the smoke blows black And the dark street winds and bends. Past the pits where the asphalt flowers grow We shall walk with a walk that is measured and slow, And watch where the chalk-white arrows go To the place where the sidewalk ends.

Yes we'll walk with a walk that is measured and slow,
And we'll go where the chalk-white arrows go,
For the children, they mark, and the children, they know
The place where the sidewalk ends.

#### Figurative Language, \$500 response

What is meter?

### Identify the part of speech of the underlined word in "As Soon as Fred Gets Out of Bed" by Jack Prelutsky.

As soon as Fred gets out of bed, his underwear goes on his head. His mother laughs, "Don't put it there, a head's no place for underwear!" But near his ears, above his brains, is where Fred's underwear remains.

At night when Fred goes back to bed, he <u>deftly</u> plucks it off his head. His mother switches off the light and softly croons, "Good night! Good night!"
And then, for reasons no one knows, Fred's underwear goes on his toes.

### Modifiers, \$100 response

What is an adverb?

### Identify the part of speech of the underlined word in "Do Not Go Gentle Into That Good Night" by Dylan Thomas.

Do not go gentle into that good night, Old age should burn and rave at close of day; Rage, rage against the dying of the light.

Though <u>wise</u> men at their end know dark is right, Because their words had forked no lightning they Do not go gentle into that good night.

Good men, the last wave by, crying how bright Their frail deeds might have danced in a green bay, Rage, rage against the dying of the light.

### Modifiers, \$200 response

What is an adjective?

Label the underlined words as an adjective phrase, adjective clause, adverb phrase, adverb clause, or noun clause in "As Soon as Fred Gets Out of Bed" by Jack Prelutsky.

As soon as Fred gets out of bed, his underwear goes on his head. His mother laughs, "Don't put it there, a head's no place for underwear!" But near his ears, above his brains, is where Fred's underwear remains.

At night when Fred goes back to bed, he deftly plucks it off his head. His mother switches off the light and softly croons, "Good night! Good night!" And then, for reasons no one knows, Fred's underwear goes on his toes.

#### Modifiers, \$300 response

What is an adverb phrase?

Label the underlined words as an adjective phrase, adjective clause, adverb phrase, adverb clause, or noun clause.

That is the place where Wolfe's and Montcalm's armies fought.

#### Modifiers, \$400 response

What is an adjective clause?

Label the underlined words as an adjective phrase, adjective clause, adverb phrase, adverb clause, or noun clause.

The division chiefs need to know what they should do.

### Modifiers, \$500 response

What is a noun clause?









\$100

Identify the structure of this sentence:

Washington DC is the capital of the United States, Atlanta is the capital of Georgia.

#### Sentence Structure, \$100 response

What is a run-on sentence?









\$200

Identify the structure of this sentence:

Call your team leader as soon as you arrive in Antigonish.

#### Sentence Structure, \$200 response

What is a complex sentence?









\$300

Identify the structure of this sentence:

Democracy is a noble goal; it is important, however, to protect the minority from the tyranny of the majority.

#### Sentence Structure, \$300 response

What is a compound sentence?



\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$400

Identify the structure of this sentence:

Suzanne wanted to be here, but she cannot come because her car is in the shop.

#### Sentence Structure, \$400 response

What is a compound-complex sentence?



Incorrect Correct

Identify the structure of this sentence:

Incorrect Correct

\$500

Incorrect Correct

The football game was cancelled because of the rain.

#### Sentence Structure, \$500 response

What is a simple sentence?

# The author's purpose in "The Iditarod" is this.

#### Literary Analysis, \$100 response

What is to inform?

Based on information in "The Iditarod", it can be inferred that all of the following contributed to the disuse of the Iditarod Trail except

- A. more modern forms of transportation
- B. depleted gold mines
- C. highway routes to ghost towns
- D. reduced demand for land travel

#### Literary Analysis, \$200 response

What is C. highway routes to ghost towns?

In "The Painting", the museum curator can be described as all of the following except

- A. passionate
- B. ashamed
- C. unwavering
- D. inconsistent

### Literary Analysis, \$300 response

What is C. unwavering?

Based on its use in paragraph 4 of "The Painting", it can be inferred that ignominiously belongs to which of the following word groups?

- A. delightfully, merrily, blissfully
- B. penitently, remorsefully, sorrowfully
- C. ardently, fervently, enthusiastically
- D. disgracefully, shamefully, humiliatingly

### Literary Analysis, \$400 response

 What is D. disgracefully, shamefully, humiliatingly? According to "The Painting", which statements best expresses the overall theme?

- A. Knowledge can alter one's perceptions.
- B. Art is impossible to understand.
- C. Experts should be the ultimate judges of value.
- D. Public popularity is a poor measure of value.

### Literary Analysis, \$500 response

What is A. Knowledge can alter one's perceptions?

### Complete the sentence.

## One of Georgia O'Keeffe's paintings \_\_\_\_an animal's skull.

### Pronouns, \$100 response

What is was (or is)?

### Complete the sentence.

### Either of those answers correct.

### Pronouns, \$200 response

What is was (or is)?

## Everyone must turn in project on time.

## Should the writer use his/her or their?

### Pronouns, \$300 response

What is his/her?

# There is a fifty-dollar reward for (whoever, whomever) finds and returns my dog.

### Pronouns, \$400 response

What is whomever?



\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$500

### (Who, Whom) is that man at the end of the alley?

### Pronouns, \$500 response

• What is who?



Incorrect Correct

Incorrect Correct

Incorrect Correct

### The organizational structure of "Atlas".

### Organization, \$100 response

What is chronological?



Incorrect Correct

Incorrect Correct

Incorrect Correct

### The organizational structure of "The Octopus".

### Organization, \$200 response

What is classification?

In 1925, when a diphtheria outbreak threatened the lives of people in the remote town of Nome, the government used the Iditarod Trail to transport medicine nearly 700 miles to the town.

If the author chose to include this fact in "The Iditarod", it would best fit in this paragraph.

### Organization, \$300 response

What is paragraph one?

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$400

# The organizational structure of "The Hardy Boys and Nancy Drew".

### Organization, \$400 response

What is question-answer?



\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$500

### The organizational structure of "Elementary School and Middle School".

### Organization, \$500 response

What is compare-contrast?

80 \$0 \$0 \$0



Enter your wager:



\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$200

According to "The Hardy Boys and Nancy Drew", a ghostwriter is someone who

- I. writes about mysterious or strange events II. does not receive credit as the author III. bases his or her books on predetermined guidelines
- A. I only
- B. I and II only
- C. II and III only
- D. I, II, and III

### Literary Analysis II, \$200 response

What is C. II and III only?

Based on information in "Atlas", it can be inferred that Atlas supported the earth and the sky because he was

- A. a Titan of enormous strength
- B. punished after losing to Zeus
- C. associated with maps and globes
- D. a slave to the god Zeus

### Literary Analysis II, \$400 response

What is B. punished after losing to Zeus?

Which of the following best describes the author's attitude toward The Hardy Boys and Nancy Drew book series?

- A. balanced and respectful
- B. doubtful and critical
- C. hostile but forgiving
- D. overwhelmingly praising

### Literary Analysis II, \$600 response

What is A. balanced and respectful?



Incorrect Correct

Incorrect Correct

Incorrect Correct

In "The Octopus", the author claims in paragraph 1 that an octopus would disagree with the statement "the best defense is a good offense" because

- A. octopi employ more defensive than offensive capabilities
- B. octopi possess good defensive and offensive capabilities
- C. octopi can protect themselves from teeth, horns, and claws
- D. not all octopi possess the same defense mechanisms

### Literary Analysis II, \$800 response

 What is A. octopi employ more defensive than offensive capabilities? In "The Painting", it can be inferred that the author would most likely agree that

A. people should never pay millions of dollars for a painting

B. most people, including experts, do not know much about art

- C. the person who sold the forgery to the museum should be imprisoned
- D. the value of art is determined by people, not by the art itself

#### Literary Analysis II, \$1000 response

 What is D. the value of art is determined by people, not by the art itself?



\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$200

## What part of speech is underlined?

I'd like to thank you all <u>for</u> attending today's meeting.

### Parts of Speech, \$200 response

What is a preposition?

## What part of speech is underlined?

Another choice might be playing a video game on the computer or TV screen.

### Parts of Speech, \$400 response

What is a (helping) verb?



\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$600

## What part of speech is underlined?

Unfortunately, they haven't been paying on time <u>recently</u>.

### Parts of Speech, \$600 response

What is an adverb?

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$800

## What part of speech is underlined?

The huge <u>brick</u> house at the end of the block is for sale.

### Bunnies, \$800 response

What is an adjective?

## What part of speech is underlined?

Our assistants will show you just the right product from among the many offered.

### Parts of Speech, \$1000 response

What is a pronoun?

Incorrect Correct

Incorrect Correct

Which of the following sentences from "The Octopus" best expresses the main idea?

Incorrect Correct

- A. The most well-known of the octopus's defense mechanisms is its ability to squirt clouds of ink into the water.
- B. Some people say that the best defense is a good offense; an octopus, however, would disagree.
- C. Another defense mechanism possessed by many octopi is the ability to change color, much like a chameleon.
- D. When it wants to get away, the octopus has an impressive arsenal of tricks at its disposal.

### Keys, \$200 response

 What is B. Some people say that the best defense is a good offense; an octopus, however, would disagree? Which of the following would be the best title for "Untitled"?

- A. Investors Favor Homebuilders
- B. A Better Way to Build a Home
- C. GEN and ND Home Register Big Gains
- D. Led by Homebuilders, Stocks Hit New Highs

### Keys, \$400 response

What is A. Investors Favor Homebuilders?

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$600

## The theme of "Still I Rise".

### Keys, \$600 response

What is rising above one's circumstances?

# The theme of "Money and Penny".

### Keys, \$800 response

What is money does not by happiness?

## What "Still I Rise" and "If" have in common.

(It is <u>not</u> that they are both poems.)

### Keys, \$1000 response

What is both share the same theme?



\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$200

## This sentence part is underlined below.

Running is an enjoyable sport.

### Sentence Parts, \$200 response

What is a subject (gerund subject)?

## This sentence part is underlined below.

After she had purchased all her Christmas gifts, Julia felt much better about the upcoming holidays.

### Sentence Parts, \$400 response

- What is a dependent clause / an introductory clause / an adverb clause?
  - All three responses are correct.

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$600

## This sentence part is underlined below.

Jake gave his <u>spouse</u> a new diamond ring.

### Sentence Parts, \$600 response

What is an indirect object?

## This sentence part is underlined below.

Latisha washed and ironed her <u>clothes</u> in preparation for her upcoming trip.

### Sentence Parts, \$800 response

What is a direct object?

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$1000

## This sentence part is underlined below.

## Singing is Martina Arroyo's profession.

### Sentence Parts, \$1000 response

What is a predicate noun?

## Correct this sentence or state that it is correct.

The president left with the vice president and the controller followed.

### Punctuation, \$200 response

 What is add a comma between vice president and the controller?

 The president left with the vice president, and the controller followed.

## Correct this sentence or state that it is correct.

The presidents desk was littered with all sorts of paper's: invoices', receipt's, minutes of the last meeting, and his childrens' plans for the future.

#### Punctuation, \$400 response

 What is add an apostrophe after the t in presidents; move the apostrophe in childrens' before the s; and remove the apostrophes in paper's, invoices', and receipt's.

• The president's desk was littered with all sorts of papers: invoices, receipts, minutes of the last meeting, and his children's plans for the future.

# Correct this sentence or state that it is correct.

The huge brick house at the end of the block is for sale.

#### Punctuation, \$600 response

What is it is correct?

## Correct this sentence or state that it is correct.

The plan for the new downtown arena I can't wait to see it will be unveiled tomorrow.

#### Punctuation, \$800 response

What is place dashes after arena and it?

 The plan for the new downtown arena - I can't wait to see it - will be unveiled tomorrow.

# Correct this sentence or state that it is correct.

In a moment the opportunity was gone.

#### Punctuation, \$1000 response

 What is place a comma after moment (introductory phrase)?

In a moment, the opportunity was gone.









\$200

#### "Untitled" would most likely be found

- A. in a high school economics textbook
- B. in a book on twenty-first century economics
- C. in a manual outlining stock market rules and regulations
- D. on a real-time stock market trading website

#### Grab Bag, \$200 response

 What is D. on a real-time stock market trading website?



The final paragraph in "The Octopus" can best be described as a

- A. prediction conclusion, in which the author looks toward the future
- B. full circle conclusion, in which the author incorporates and builds on a word or theme from the introduction
- C. solution conclusion, in which the author proposes a solution to a problem posed earlier in the passage
- D. summary conclusion, in which the author restates the passage's main idea

#### Grab Bag, \$400 response

 What is D. summary conclusion, in which the author restates the passage's main idea? \$0
Incorrect Correct

\$0
Incorrect Correct

\$600

# The theme of "Quarrel".

#### Grab Bag, \$600 response

 What is "Shine if you must, but do not quarrel"?

# What sentence part is underlined below?

I hope to look just like Leon, my personal fashion icon.

#### Grab Bag, \$800 response

What is an appositive?

# What 5 questions do adverbs answer?

#### Grab Bag, \$1000 response

- What is
  - how (quickly)
  - when (today)
  - why (because I said so)
  - where (at home)
  - to what extent? (extremely)

\$0 \$0 \$0 \$0



Enter your wager:

**Board** 

\$0

\$0

\$0

#### Parts of Speech

Fill in the blanks in 15 seconds.

Three little words you often see	tell how, when
Are: <i>a, an</i> , & <i>the</i> .	Like slowly, quickly, toda
A is a person, place, or thing,	join words, phr
Like desk and student, school and string.	Like you and me or whe
tell what kind of noun,	show place in
Like ten, small, wonderful, happy, or	Like of, on, with, or in th
brown.	show surprise
in place of nouns will fit	Like Wait! Yes, and Oh!
Like I, you, that, his, all, them, or it	You use all these
show being or actions done Like <i>will, write, be, hope, sing</i> , or <i>run</i> .	When you read, or write

why, and where ay, or there ases, and clauses n she pauses space or time is rhyme How wise! or speak.







#### Final Jeopardy Response

Three little words you often see Are ARTICLES: *a, an,* & *the.* 

A NOUN is a person, place, or thing,

Like desk and student, school and string.

ADJECTIVES tell what kind of noun,

Like ten, small, wonderful, happy, or brown.

PRONOUNS in place of nouns will fit Like *I, you, that, his, all, them,* or *it* VERBS show being or actions done Like *will, write, be, hope, sing,* or *run*.

ADVERBS tell how, when, why, and where

Like *slowly, quickly, today*, or *there*CONJUNCTIONS join words, phrases, and clauses

Like you and me or when she pauses PREPOSITIONS show place in space or time

Like of, on, with, or in this rhyme INTERJECTIONS show surprise Like Wait! Yes, and Oh! How wise! You use all these PARTS of SPEECH, When you read, or write, or speak.